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L E C I S L A T I V E

TAxBLLLSERVICE
126 Queen Street, Suite 304 TAX FOUNDATION OF HAWAII Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 Tel. 536-4587

SUBJECT: INCOME, Reduce state income tax withholding

BILL NUMBER: HB 807

INTRODUCED BY: Say

BRIEF SUMMARY: Amends HRS section 235-61(c) to reduce the maximum rate at which income
taxes shall be withheld from 8% to 5%.

This act shall be repealed on June 30, 2013; provided that HRS section 235-61(c) shall be reenacted in
the form in which it read on the date before the effective date of this act.

EFFECTiVE DATE: July 1, 2011

STAFF COMMENTS: The purpose clause of this measure states that the purpose of this measure is
to increase the take home pay of taxpayers and revitalize the economy. From an economic stand point,
taking more than is necessary from wage earners reduces the amount of money circulating in the
economy and in some cases creates hardships for those whose paychecks barely cover their daily
expenditures. While it may be desirable to temporarily reduce the cu~ent withholding rate of 8%, one
has to remember than not all taxpayers are disciplined enough to put aside sufficient funds to meet their
income tax obligations. As a result, while this proposal may look benign, it may leave some taxpayers
scrambling to find the money to meet their income tax obligation next year.

If lawmakers truly want to put more money back in the hands of taxpayers they can start with reducing
tax rates and reducing the spending which is dependent on tax revenues. Of course, lawmakers will
dislike that idea as they are already struggling with reigning in current spending. Further, it should be
noted that reducing income tax withholding will also affect the cash flow of the state in the near term.
The state is already having difficulty paying its bills on time and this proposal would just exacerbate that
situation. So this proposal may be well-intended but it fails to deal with reality.
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